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Austin Utilities Office will be Closed 
January 17th, 2022 for Martin Luther King Jr. Day & 

February 21st, 2022 for President’s Day 

AAuusstitinn  UUtitilliititieess  BBooaarrdd  ooff CCoommmmiissssiioonneerrss  

Thomas C. Baudler: tbaudler@baudlerlaw.com 
Jay Lutz: jklutz@charter.net 

Jeanne Sheehan: jsheehan1445@gmail.com 
 Steve Greenman: greenman@greenmanhvac.com 

Kristin Johnson: Johnson.kris2@mayo.edu

Austin Utilities is preparing for natural 
gas prices that may be 30-35% higher 
this winter. According to the US 
Energy Information Administration 
Winter Fuels Outlook, October 2021, 
“As we head into the winter of 2021–
22, retail prices for energy are at or 
near multiyear highs in the United 
States.’  ‘We expect that households across the United States will spend more on energy this winter 
compared with the past several winters because of these higher energy prices and because we assume 
a slightly colder winter than last year in much of the United States. We expect that the nearly half of 
U.S. households that heat primarily with natural gas will spend 30% more than they spent last winter on 
average—50% more if the winter is 10% colder-than-average and 22% more if the winter is 10% 
warmer-than-average.” https://www.eia.gov/outlooks/steo/report/WinterFuels.php.  

The high prices follow changes to natural gas energy supply and demand patterns. 
 The drop in demand for natural gas during the COVID-19 pandemic caused many shippers

to suspend drilling activity.
 Natural gas storage levels are at a deficit to previous year levels.
 Increased pricing for liquid natural gas (LNG) overseas has shifted the U.S. to being a net gas

exporter.

“Our team is managing our internal costs very well, however the actual natural gas commodity 
we have to purchase to deliver to customers is volatile. The price  
changes daily based on supply and demand which is why we have  
so many tools in place to protect our customers from high gas  
prices” says Mark Nibaur, General Manager.  

PPrreeppaarree  ffoorr  
HHiigghheerr  NNaattuurraall  
GGaass  PPrriicceess

AAUU CCoolllleecctitinngg  GGiiftftss ffoorr  tthhee  
SSaallvvaatitioonn AArrmmyy

Mark Nibaur, General Manager, and Dan Ulland, Employee 
Relations Director, helped deliver cash donations along with 
dozens of toys and gifts to the Salvation Army. AU sponsored 
an Angel Tree in the lobby and collected customer and staff 
donations in early December. The Salvation Army distributed 
the gifts to local families needing assistance over the holidays. 

The Austin Utilities Board of Commissioners  
Monthly Meeting was held on November 16th, 2021. 
Agenda items included: 

 Proposed 2022 Budget and potential rate adjustments.

Meeting minutes are available at www.austinutilities.com



Employee Spotlight

For more than 13 years Dave Thompson has been serving AU’s customers.
Dave came with experience as a Sales Representative with Weyerhaeuser
before becoming AU’s Residential Account Representative and now a 
Customer Service Representative. Dave is also a veteran of the US Army- 
Army National Guard and served during the Gulf War in Saudi Arabia. He
says he really enjoys assisting our Customers on a daily basis and working
with a top notch team of Customer Service Representatives who support
one another as if they were family. Dave’s real family consists of his wife,
Beth, who teaches pre-school, their adult children, Emily and Eric, 3 dogs and a cat. He says his hobbies include 
helping people make solution based decisions driven by their needs, desires and dreams but in reality we know he
loves being a top notch, award winning auctioneer and amateur comedian. When asked about his future plans he 
would only say “Stay alive long enough to enjoy several years of retirement”.

DDaavvee TThhoommppssoonn
CCuussttoommeerr SSeerrvviiccee RReepprreesseennttaatitivvee

22002222 RRaattee AAddjjuussttmmeennttss
The Austin Utilities Board of Commissioners approved the 2022 Austin Utilities budget and related rate
adjustments at the December board meeting. The annual budget is used to set rates along with Cost of Service and 
Rate Studies performed every three years. These changes take effect January 1.
Electric Rates - No changes will be made to the electric rate. 
Water Rates – Water rates will increase by 2% for residential, 2% for commercial, and 9% for industrial customers. 
The effect of the overall residential water rate adjustments will be an average monthly bill increase of $.072.  About
85% of Austin Utilities current customers are residential. Small to mid-sized business customers can expect to see 
monthly water increases in the range of $1.68 to $10.56 depending on the size of their meter and usage.
Gas Rates – Austin Utilities will not make changes to the natural gas rate but will use their Purchased Gas 
Adjustment mechanism (PGA) to address anticipated winter gas increases on a month-by-month basis. During the
winter months gas prices could be 30-35% higher. Customers are encouraged to follow conservation practices to 
save on heating costs.
For questions on the foregoing Austin Utilities rate adjustments, please call our office at 433-8886. 

AU bills the following services for the City of Austin. For questions on these charges call 507-433-9940.
Austin City Council has reviewed sewer rates for the 2022 fiscal year and the following adjustments have been approved. 

Sanitary Sewer Rates – Sanitary Sewer Rates will increase by 7% to all residential and commercial customers. This 
rate increase was adopted to cover costs associated with improvements to the collection system and planned major
upgrades to the Wastewater Treatment Plant. This will result in a $3.00 monthly increase to the average residential 
customer.

Storm Sewer Rates – Storm Sewer Rates will increase by $1.50 per residential parcel. This will increase the
residential rate from $4.00 per month to $5.50 per month. Commercial property rates will be increased by 37.5%
of your current charges. Storm water funds are used to upgrade the collection system, maintain ditches and ponds 
and improve water quality. 
Hydrant Fee – No changes will be made at this time.
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